
COBB COUNTY RETIRED EMPLOYEES ASSOCIATION 

MINUTES 

APRIL 20, 2015 

 

The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on April 20, 2015 at the West Cobb 

Senior Center.  President David Stone called the meeting to order at 10:35a.m. 

 

INVOCATION was given by Dr. Richard Walker followed by the Pledge of Allegiance 

to the Flag. 

 

NEW MEMBERS:  None at this time, but we did have in attendance former Western 

District Commissioner Helen Gorham. 

 

SPECIAL GUESTS:  Ken Rodriguez, Fox 5 News, Dr. Richard Walker and Bill Atkins. 

 

ILLNESS/BEREAVED:  Blessed with no illness or death. 

 

PROGRAM:  Mr. Dan Reeves, former Head Coach of the Atlanta Falcons.  He was 

the Falcons Coach for six years (1997-2003).  Mr. Reeves was born in Rome, 

Georgia and grew up in Americus Georgia, graduated from Americus High School 

and went to college.  He grew up with 2 brothers and 1 sister, they were all 

athletic. His career ended playing football when he tore his knee and he was asked 

to be a player coach.  Before coming to Atlanta, he was the head coach for The 

Giants (1990-1996) and in 1993 was named “Coach of the Year”.  

Mr. Reeves was in more Super Bowls as a player and coach.  He played in two 

Super Bowls, SB V and VI and also was an assistant coach in three more, SB X, XII 

and VIII.   He coached the Denver Broncos in SB XXI, XXII and XXIV and in Super 



Bowl XXXIII as the Head Coach of the Atlanta Falcons.  Out of nine Super Bowls he 

won two.  We thank Mr. Reeves for sharing his coaching experience with us.   

 

TREASURE REPORT: Mike Ball reported a balance of $7639.34 in the checking 

account as of April 20, 2015.  Motion was made and second to accept the report.  

Motion carried. 

MINUTES:  The March 16, 2015 minutes were printed and distributed.  Motion was 

made and second to accept the minutes.  Motion carried. 

OLD NEW/BUSINESS:  A. Changes to the Association By-Laws (Article VII) Officers, 

Section 2 - Motion was made to accept the changes and second.  Motion carried. 

B. Audit Committee Report by Stuart Witham was read and a motion and second 

was made to accept the Audit Report.  Motion carried. 

President spoke briefly on Liberty Mutual sponsor of our cookout and All Clear 

regarding BC/BS data breech. 

Our Door prize winner for April was Bob Daniell, “Congratulations Bob”. 

 

Our next meeting will be our Annual BBQ – “Hawaiian attire” May 18, 2015 at 11 

a.m. at the West Cobb Senior Center. 

 

There being no further business, President Stone adjourned the meeting 11:50a.m. 

 

DON’T FORGET TO SILENCE YOUR PHONES DURING THE MEETING. 

DON’T FORGET DUES $24.00 

 

Have a bless day! 

JoAnn Mann, Secretary  

 


